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USF Celebrates National Poetry Month
   In 1996, the Academy of  
American Poets established 
April as National Poetry 
Month in order to “highlight 
the extraordinary legacy 
and ongoing achievement 
of  American poets” and 
to “bring poets and poetry 
to the public in immediate 
and innovative ways” [www.
poets.org/]. The Humanities 
Institute has joined many 
other organizations in rec-
ognizing the value of  poetry. 
Since 2006, the Institute has 
brought two former U.S. 
Poet Laureates to the USF 
campus: Billy Collins and 
Louise Glück. Last year, 2007 
Pulitzer Prize winner for 
Poetry, Nastasha Trethewey, 
helped USF to celebrate the 
month.
   In April 2009, the Humani-
ties Institute will celebrate 
National Poetry Month with 
Readings, Lectures, and 
Workshops. Recently ap-
pointed U.S. Poet Laureate 
Kay Ryan, the 
16th Poet Laure-
ate Consultant in 
Poetry, will open 
the celebration on 
Wednesday, April
1. Ryan has pub-
lished six collec-
tions of  poetry, 
including Flamingo 
Watching (1994), a 
finalist for both the Lam-
ont Poetry Selection and 
the Lenore Marshall Prize, 
Elephant Rocks (1996), Say 
Uncle (2000), and The Niagara 
River (2005). She has won the 
Ruth Lilly Poetry Prize, the 
Union League Poetry Prize, 
the Maurice English Poetry 
Award, and four Pushcart 
Prizes, while receiving fel-

lowships from the National 
Endowment for the Arts and 
the Guggenheim Founda-
tion. 
   Kay Ryan will meet in-
formally with students and 
faculty in the afternoon and 
present an 
evening event 
discussing
and reading 
her poetry 
in Traditions 
Hall, Alumni 
Center at 7:00 
p.m.
   On April 7 
and 8, Dana Levin, Chair 
of  Creative Writing and 
Literature and Associate 
Professor at the College of  
Santa Fe, New Mexico, will 
visit USF. Her poetry collec-
tion includes In the Surgical 
Theatre (1999) and Wedding 
Day (2005).  She is the recipi-
ent of  a Rona Jaffe Writers 
Award (2004), Witter Bynner 
Fellowship from the Library

  of  Congress 
  (2004), the Whit-
  ing Writers’ 
  Award (2005), 
  and a Guggen-
  heim Fellowship 
  in Poetry (2007). 
  Levin will give a 
  poetry reading 
  on April 7 and 
  will meet with 

students and faculty on the 8. 
   Kimberly Johnson 
(Brigham Young University), 
who read and discussed her 
poetry at USF in the Fall, 
2006, returns on Tuesday, 
April 14 and Wednesday 
April 15. She is the author 
of  Leviathan With a Hook 
(2002), the recently published 
A Metaphorical God (2008), 

and a translation of  Virgil’s 
Georgics (Penguin Classics, 
2009).  Her work has ap-
peared recently in The New 
Yorker, Slate, The Iowa Review, 
and the Yale Review, and she 
has received prizes from the

  Merton 
  Foundation 
  and the 
  Utah Arts 
  Council and 
  a Creative 
  Writing Fel
  lowship 
  from the 
  National 

Endowment for the Arts.   
Johnson will discuss and read 
her poetry on Tuesday, April 
14 in TECO Room (6:30 
p.m.) and meet informally 
with students and faculty on 
April 15.
   Erica Bernheim (Flor-
ida Southern College) and 
Robyn Schiff (University of  
Iowa) will end the month-
long celebration on April 22. 
Bernheim has published the 
chapbook entitled Between 
the Room and the City (2006) 
and poetry in many journals, 
including The Black Warrior 
Review, Bridge, The Canary, and 
Volt. Schiff, director of  the 
undergraduate creative writ-
ing program at the Univer-
sity of  Iowa, has published 
two books of  poetry, Worth 
(2005), winner of  an award 
from the Greenwall Fund 
(American Academy Poets) 
and Revolver (2008).
   Bernheim and Schiff  will 
read and discuss their poetry 
in the Grace Allen Room 
(3:00 p.m.).
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 International Graduate Student Conference

 Faculty Honors and Awards

   On March 6-8, 2009, at the University 
of  South Florida’s Marshall Center, the 
Humanities Institute will co-host a 
national graduate conference with an 
interdisciplinary repertoire of  papers 
and discussions responding to the con-
ference’s theme and title: “Anything But 
Safe:  Sex, Sexuality, and Gender.” The 
keynote speaker for this event is Kate 
Bornstein, a renowned speaker and 
performer on the complexities and nu-
ances of  sexuality. Local artists, includ-
ing USF students, will exhibit comple-
mentary artwork during the conference. 
Conference presenters represent gradu-
ate students from programs as diverse 

as Biology and History, coming from 
U.S. and international universities.
   The conference will include faculty 
roundtable discussions and gradu-
ate panels presenting papers on the 
conference’s theme. Bornstein will 
present two events: a gender workshop 
entitled “Your Gender:  Now You See 
It, Now You Don’t,” in which she will 
engage the conference participants in a 
discussion of  gender orientation, and 
a matinee gender performance entitled 
“Kate Bornstein:  On Men, Women, 
and the Rest of  Us,” which is open to 
the public. This is an autobiographical 
performance, which includes personal 

stories, a chapter from Bornstein’s 
upcoming memoir, and comic and 
dramatic monologues.
   This multidisciplinary graduate con-
ference is organized and co-sponsored 
by the English Graduate Student
Association. In addition to the Human-
ities Institute, other co-sponsors are 
the First-Year Composition Program, 
the Committee on Issues of  Sexual 
Orientation and Gender Identity and 
the Departments of  Anthropology, 
Communication, English, History, and 
Sociology. For additional information, 
contact Taylor Mitchell at tmitche2@
mail.usf.edu.

   The Humanities Institute is pleased 
to learn of  the following honors and 
awards of  faculty in the Humani-
ties. In Anthropology, Antoinette 
Jackson, received a McKnight Junior 
Faculty Development Fellowship for 
her project “Cracks in the Cornerstone: 
Interpreting Heritage in America,” and 
won the Vera Green Publication Award 
for “Changing Ideas about Heritage 
and Heritage Resource Management 
in Historically Segregated Communi-
ties.” Karla Davis-Salazar won USF’s 
Jerome Krivanek Distinguished Teacher 
Award. In Art History, Noel Schiller 
received USF’s Outstanding Under-
graduate Teaching Award, and Riccardo 
Marchi won USF’s Outstand-
ing Research Achievement 
Award. English is proud to 
announce that Pat Rogers 
(pictured), DeBartolo Profes-
sor, has been elected to the 
prestigious British Academy,
chartered in 1902 by King 
Edward VII. Hunt Hawk-
ins was elected to the presidency of  
the South Atlantic Modern Language 
Association, while Gurleen Grewal 
(previously Womens’ Studies) won a 
Contemplative Practice Fellowship for 
2007-2008 for her project “Beyond Vic-

timhood: Liberating the Past, Encoun-
tering the Present.” David Schenck is 
the Co-PI on a $90, 000 Grant to study 
oral cancer in migrant farmworkers in 
eastern Hillsborough County, and Jay 
Hopler was nominated for a fellowship 
at the American Academy 
of  Rome. Ira Sukrungruang 
won the Briar Cliff  Review 
Creative Nonfiction Contest, 
while Shirley Toland-Dix was 
awarded a McKnight Junior 
Faculty Development Fellow-
ship for her project “Dis-
enchanting the Discourse: 
Caribbean Women Novelists 
and the Representation of  History.”

  Communication announced 
  that Arthur Bochner is now Dis-
  tinguished University Professor 
  at USF. History  announced that 
  Giovanna Benadusi won USF’s 
  Outstanding Research Award. 
  Maria Cizmic, Humanities and 
  American Studies, has won 
  USF’s Outstanding Undergradu-

ate Teaching Award. In Philosophy, 
Rebecca Kukla was awarded a 3-year 
grant from the Social Sciences and Hu-
manities Research Council of  Canada 
for her project “Autonomy and the Ne-
gotiation of  Information in Reproduc-

tive Health Care.” Eric Winsberg was 
awarded a Fellowship for Spring 2008 
at the Institute for Advanced Study 
at the University of  Durham. World 
Languages is pleased to announce that 
Anne Latowsky (pictured) has won a 

  coveted year-long NEH Fellow-
  ship for her book project “Holy 
  Land Fictions: The Voyage to 
  Jerusalem and Constantinople 
  in the Medieval French Tradi-
  tion.” Kersuze Simeon-Jones 
  was awarded a McKnight Junior 
  Faculty Development Fellow-
  ship for her project “19th-
  20th Century Literary and 

Socio-Political Writings of  the Black 
Diaspora.” Christine M. Probes is 
Co-PI with Mark Greenberg (Special 
Collections), Paul Dosal (History) and 
ENLACE  on a Florida Humanities 
Council Grant, “Interpreting Cultural 
Heritage: Tampa’s Cubans and Their 
Club, 1886 to Present.” Probes was 
recently re-elected to the Executive 
Council of  two international societies, 
the North American Society for Seven-
teenth Century French Literature and 
the Centre International de Rencontres 
sur le Dix-Septième Siècle.
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Sc h edu l e o f Ev e n t s Sp r i n g 2009

All events are free and 
open to the public
unless specified. For 
more information call 
(813) 974-3657.

JANUARY
January	 A Main Event with Case
13	 Boterbloem (History) discussing 	
	 his book 

January	



Professor Emeritus Larry Broer 
(English) discusses his research 
on Kurt Vonnegut and Ernest 
Hemingway.

Bob Batchelor (School of  Mass
Communications) listens to a question 
during his discussion on pop culture in 
the 2000s.

Poet James Brock (Florida Gulf  Coast
University) reads from his book nearly 
Florida.

Award-winning author E. L. Doctorow spoke to 
more than 300 people in the Oval Theatre at the 
new Marshall Center.
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 2009 Spring Schedule, Continued

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH FLORIDA

Humanities Institute
4202 E. Fowler Ave., CPR 107
Tampa, FL 33620
Phone: 813.974.3657
Fax: 813.974.5911

w w w.cas.usf.edu/humanitiesInstitute/
William H. Scheuerl e , Ph.D., Director
wscheuer@cas.usf.edu

Christin e M. Probes , Ph.D., Associate 
Director
probes@cas.usf.edu

Marianne Bell		
Program Assistant
bell@cas.usf.edu

“There are obviously two educations.
One should teach us how to make a
living and the other how to live.”
	 - James Truslow-Adams

Humanities are, without a doubt, the
core of that second aim of education.

Melanie Form entin
Media Assistant
formenti@cas.usf.edu

March	 New Faculty Research Panel 
11	 with Kersuze Simeon-Jones
	 (World Languages and Africana 	
	 Studies) discussing “The Contem-
	 porary Relevance of  20th-Century 
	 Afro-Literary Movement” and  
	 Zoë Lang


